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The Newsletter of  the Monterey Bay Dahlia Society 

The Dahlia Dirt

September 2015
Next Meeting:
 Friday, September 11 at Simpkins Swim Center   
        7:00  Pot Luck Dinner
  7:30  Meeting Begins
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    From the Vice Prez

    

MBDS Vice-PresidentÕs September Message

Great Annual Show
Congratulations to everyone who participated and thank you 
to everyone that helped during our annual show.  The show 
was a great success with dahlias Þlling all the rooms at the 
MAH. We had 32 exhibitors, three Þrst timers Ð Andrew, 
Danny, and Tom, and 1,600 blooms on display.  Danny and 
Andrew each had entries that went to the Court of Honor 
and Tom won PeopleÕs Choice!!  Chris Dix from Walnut 
Creek had the Best in Show, Kristine won Open 
Sweepstakes and Iris won Amateur Sweepstakes.  Complete 
results are posted on our web site Ð www.mbdahlias.org  

Fall Colors Approach
We are entering what can be the best season for dahlias in 
our region.   Shortening days and cooler temperatures 
contribute to fabulous colors as the fading effect of the sun 
is reduced.  Blooms will begin to have fewer petals and 
centers will appear quicker, but the colors are oh, so much 
more intense.

Dahlia Metabolism Transition
Your dahlias are in the midst of a dramatic transition this month that affects ßowers and roots. Like most 
plants, dahlia ßower development is strongly inßuenced by daylength, which is the hours between sunrise and 
sunset plus ! hour either side to account for twilight.  In early September we are getting over 14 hours 
including twilight, but by the end of the month we are below 12 hours which is a trigger for dahlias to 
produce fewer petals and pop their centers earlier.  On the other hand, storage root development increases as 
the days get shorter, and carbohydrates are laid down in the tubers beneath the soil. Over the next several 
weeks your dahlias will bulk up their tubers in preparation for winter dormancy. 

Enjoy the Season and Keep Your Plants Thriving
We enjoy an exceptionally long blooming season locally, often having dahlias at the Thanksgiving table.  To 
insure the longest blooming season continue to feed your dahlias with nitrogen, such as Þsh emulsion, blood 
meal, or ammonia through September. Water demand drops dramatically in late September, but irrigation may 
still be required until we have our Þrst effective rains. Allowing your dahlias to gently enter their dormancy 
by reducing nutrients and water depends on your speciÞc environment. As long as the plants are green and 
have leaves and blooms you should irrigate occasionally.  As soon as the stalks drop their leaves and turn 
brown it is time to stop watering. Some varieties may appear dried and dormant sooner than others, 
complicating issues, so it is best to time your cultural operations to meet a happy medium Ð nature is rarely 
absolutely cooperative.

http://www.mbdahlias.org
http://www.mbdahlias.org
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   MBDS Bloom Show 2015
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  Minutes 

 

Minutes from MBDS Meeting 
August 13th 2015

Membership: Welcome new member 
Natalie! She has been growing for 5 years 
and is here to learn more. Jean will mail 
out nametags to members who have not 
yet claimed them. Hopefully it will 
encourage them to come to the show.
Treasurer: No report

Announcements: Santa Cruz County Fair starts September 16th. 
However, blooms are being judged Sunday September 13th, or 
possibly early morning Monday September 14th. Refer to the 2015 
Entry Guide for more details. http://
www.santacruzcountyfair.com/images/stories/docs/fair/
2015/2015-fair-entry-guide.pdf 

Tuber Purchase Program: This week’s lucky winners will receive 
their prizes next spring
Ms. Brodie- Marlena & Joe
Nicole- Natalie & Andrew
NTAC Brian- Margo & Jan

Minutes respectfully submitted,
Maia

http://www.santacruzcountyfair.com/images/stories/docs/fair/2015/2015-fair-entry-guide.pdf
http://www.santacruzcountyfair.com/images/stories/docs/fair/2015/2015-fair-entry-guide.pdf
http://www.santacruzcountyfair.com/images/stories/docs/fair/2015/2015-fair-entry-guide.pdf
http://www.santacruzcountyfair.com/images/stories/docs/fair/2015/2015-fair-entry-guide.pdf
http://www.santacruzcountyfair.com/images/stories/docs/fair/2015/2015-fair-entry-guide.pdf
http://www.santacruzcountyfair.com/images/stories/docs/fair/2015/2015-fair-entry-guide.pdf
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    Tuber Purchase Program
September Tuber Raffle 

In September we will raffle off 3 new 2015 Cultivars:  Olivia Maureen 3501, BB white laciniated , Ova-Jo a bi-
colored FD and Rock Run John a red novelty.

       Olivia Maureen photo credit to Corralitos Gardens

Ova-Jo and Rock Run John Photo Credit to JS Dahlias
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  Calendar

September 16-20     SC County Fair
September  26         Dine Around      (gardens to be announced at 
                                                           this Friday’s meeting)

    The Crew

President:  Kristine Albrecht

Vice President:  Kevin Larkin

Treasurer:  Katy Bannister

Secretary:  Maia Morris

Membership:  Jean Biberdorf

Newsletter:  Jan Palia

Photos:  Debbie Russell

Website:  Brion Sprinsock

Please send all your fascinating photos and 

interesting tidbits for the newsletter to bgawlik@cruzio.com

                   Want to see past issues of  the newsletter?   

             Check out our website  mbdahlias.org

    

    


